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St. Andrew’s (Methodist) Primary School



        Prescott Street

Little Hulton

Worsley

Manchester

M28 OZA



Tel: 0161 790 3194

Email: standrewsmethodist.primaryschool@salford.gov.uk

Headteacher: Mrs A Barker
B Ed Hons, N.P.Q.H.


28.5.20

Dear Parents and Carers,
Procedure for re opening school
In order to open school safely for our children we have completed thorough risk assessments in line with Salford’s recommendations.  There will be strict guidelines to adhere to.  

Firstly all children will be expected to wear their school uniform or year 6 hoodie.  It is recommended that this is cleaned daily to prevent risk of spreading the virus.

Children have been split into two bubbles, these bubbles will not mix at any time of the school day, even during exit and entry to school.

Start times will be staggered; the first group will start school at 9:25 and finish promptly at 3:05.  The second bubble will start at 9:40 and finish at 3:20.  We insist that you are prompt dropping off and picking up children to prevent children mixing from different bubbles.

Children will be collected from the gates by the teachers, no parents will be allowed into the playground or school building.  We also encourage parents and carers to socially distance whilst waiting.
If your child does not have permission to walk home from school we must have this via email before this will be allowed.

Using the survey sent out we have grouped the year 6 children into two bubbles.  If you said yes or maybe to return to school your child has already been allocated a place in the bubble.  If you said no, they have not.  If you would like to change your mind you need to notify school and we will advise you if there is a space.
Lunchtime; if children are taking a packed lunch it can’t come in a lunch box it MUST come in a disposable bag, all items will be disposed of.  Children can bring in a clean water bottle to school each day, it will remain with them in the classroom.   
If they pay for dinners, the money must be sent in an envelope each Monday morning with the child.

Please inform Mrs Shepley before Monday 1st June to let her know if your child will be having a school dinner or packed lunches.  This is important to allow the kitchen staff to prepare for reopening. (jan.shepley@salford.gov.uk)

If your child is ill they must not come to school.  You need to notify the school office before 9:00amd if your child is not going to be in school.    

If you think your child is displaying covid symptoms they can have a test at AJ Bell, please contact your doctor for more information.  School must be informed of the result.  If it is positive they must self isolate for at least 7 days and the bubble they are part of will have to self isolate for 14 days.

We appreciate that these arrangements may inconvenience some of our parents and carers but we have to consider the safety and well being of all of our pupils at all times.

Please check individual emails for staggered entry and exit times. These times can not be altered under any circumstances.
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact school via telephone or email.  Thanks again for your support and understanding during these unprecedented times.

Yours sincerely,
Mrs A. Barker

Headteacher
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